 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

December 5, 2018
Attendance:

Wade Hathhorn, NCCWC/Sunrise

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Kelly Stacey, Oak Lodge Water Services
Mallory Ott, City of Oregon City

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

Alan Schacht, North Clackamas County Water Commission

Max Nielsen-Pincus, Portland State University

Andrew McEvoy, Portland State University 

Paul Hobson, Geosyntec 

Ron Wierenga, Water Environment Services

Gail Shalom, Water Environment Services

Agenda

Approval of  October  CRWP Meeting Notes 

Public Comment
PSU Resiliency Study 

Curtailment Calculator Tool Proposal
Snow Drought and Summer 2019 Water Supply Discussion 
Program Updates
Approval of October Meeting Notes

Kari Duncan made a motion to approve the minutes for the October CRWP meeting.  Sarah Jo Chaplen seconded the motion.  The motion passes unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

PSU Resiliency Study 

Kim told the group that she had been working with PSU on this project for over a year and introduced Max Nielsen-Pincus a professor from PSU to talk about their finding from the first phase of this project. 
The Goals of Phase 1 of this project were to understand if: 

· There are signals of water-related environmental change in the Clackamas in recent history?
· To build a framework for understanding how at risk Clackamas water resources are to climate change into the mid- and late- 21st century. 

Research Questions looked at the following areas: precipitation patterns, extreme events, snow vs rain, turbidity, flow and flooding, and wildfire risks. Answering these questions will help:
· Increase local understanding of the risks to water resources. 

· Support water & land managers in preparing for and responding to change in the Clackamas River Basin. 

Phase 2 of the Project will focus on two areas:
1) How is climate projected to change in the Clackamas watershed with respect to? 

· Snow drought (Water-supply)

· Extreme warm temperatures (Water-demand)

· Heavy rainfall (Extremes)

· Wildfires (Megafires) 

How will these changes affect water quality and quantity?

2) Climate Adaptation Planning 
Science-informed Management – develop strategies to communicate and implement science-based strategies for adapting climate change.

· Water Quantity & Quality – Can we mitigate impacts? 

· Water Conservation – Can we reduce water consumption during heat waves?

· Redundancies for resilience 
Clackamas County Climate Action Plan and Surface Water Management Plan
Kim told the group that there were County efforts that she wanted everyone to be aware of and asked Ron Wierenga from WES to talk about them.  In October the County Commissioners unanimously gave staff direction to move forward with the formation of a County Climate Action Plan.  The second effort is the creation of a County wide Surface Water Management Plan.  Kim said she would send everyone the Planning Session worksheets for both efforts. 
Curtailment Calculator Tool Proposal
Kim told the group that at the last CRWP meeting Rob Annear from Geosyntec talk about a curtailment calculator tool they were looking to develop for Lake Oswego/Tigard for them to help determine when they would have to go into curtailment and how much they would need to reduce water use.  CRWP members were interested in the tool so Kim had Rob put a proposal together to develop the tool for all CRWP members. 
Kim reminded the group that funding for the project was not currently in the CRWP budget this year so the Board would have to agree to allocate operational contingency funds to pay for the project.  

John Goodrich (Tigard) made a motion to move forward with Task 1, 2, and 3B of the proposal contingent on making sure the CRWP had the authority to access operational contingency funds to cover the $27,400 costs.   Sarah Jo (NCCWC) seconded the motion.  The motion passes unanimously.  
Snow Drought and Summer 2019 Water Supply Discussion 
Kim said that the National Integrated Drought Information System had a new Snow Drought page which she shared with everyone.  She said that she was hoping to hold a special CRWP meeting in January so that CRWP members could talk about summer 2019 water supply coordination and messaging.  She said she would send a doodle link out to schedule this meeting.
Program Updates
OHA updates - Kim shared OWUC information regarding both the final Cyanotoxin Rules and the new proposed OHA fee with the group. 

Water Operators Meeting - Kim said that they just held their second water treatment operators meeting and that there was representation from all the Clackamas treatment plants expect for Estacada.  Jude Grounds from Carollo gave the group a presentation on cyanotonix and water treatment and lessons learned from the City of Salem.

Willamette Futures Project - Kim told the group that Carpe Diem West had received a grant from Meyer Memorial Trust to build a framework for source water protection efforts in the Willamette Basin.  Much of this work is focused on the Mid-Willamette but there may be some outcomes that will benefit the Clackamas.

Advancing Water-Centered Resiliency - Kim shared with the group a workshop that is being put together by Water Environment Services for a business forum early next year.  Todd Heidgerken was asked to talk about Drinking Water.

Round Table Updates

Tigard - John said that he attended his first CRBC meeting as a Board member and that the watershed council has been very involved with the City of Sandy's wastewater treatment DEQ violations.
CRW - Suzanne said the repair of the SFWB's leaking distribution line went off without a hitch and that CRW customers reduced their water use by around 25% during the project implementation. 
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 6th, 2019 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
